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PUBLIC MEETING MINUTES:
BOARD OF VETERINARY MEDICINE
MEETING DATE AND TIME:
Tuesday, January 9, 2007 at 1:00 p.m.
PLACE:
841 Silver Lake Blvd, Dover, Delaware (Insurance Commission Building) First Floor Conference Room 

MINUTES APPROVED:
March 16, 2007
MEMBERS PRESENT   
Erin Vicari, President, Professional Member, Presiding

John T. Gooss, Professional Member

Lena Corder, Public Member
Kimberly S. Vincent, Vice-President, Public Member
MEMBERS ABSENT  

Jeff Booth, Professional Member

DIVISION STAFF/DEPUTY ATTORNEY GENERAL PRESENT

James Hanley, DAG

Jennifer Myer, Administrative Specialist II

ALSO PRESENT
  

Craig Metzner, DVM
Chuck Longfellow
CALL TO ORDER

Dr. Vicari called the meeting to order at 1:15 p.m.  
REVIEW OF MINUTES

The board reviewed the minutes of the December 12, 2006.  Ms. Vincent made a motion, seconded by Ms. Corder to approve the minutes. The motion was unanimously carried.
UNFINISHED BUSINESS
Tabled Applications
Mary Klinck (Veterinarian) was licensed 12/14/06. 

Megan Matteis, Leila Naylor and Amanda Robinson (Veterinarian Technician) met their contingencies and were approved for the VTNE exam. 

Teresa Beste (Veterinarian Technician) was licensed 12/15/06. 
Complaints to Assign
Complaint # 28-08-06 was assigned to Dr. Booth
List of possible Veterinarian Technicians to serve on the Board

The Board had no other names to offer at this time.

Discussion of the VTNE Requirements

The Board continued its discussion about the possibility of waiving the VTNE requirement for those applicants who were licensed in other states before that state required the VTNE for licensure. 
NEW BUSINESS

Applications by Reciprocity- Veterinarian Technician 
Dr. Vicari made a motion, seconded by Ms. Corder to approve veterinary technician licensure by reciprocity to Rachel Longfellow. The motion was unanimously carried.
Application by Reciprocity- Veterinarian
Dr. Vicari made a motion, seconded by Ms. Vincent to amend the agenda to add the application of Karyn Liebovitz. The motion was unanimously carried.

Ms. Vincent made a motion seconded, by Dr. Gooss to approve veterinary licensure by reciprocity to Karyn Liebovitz. The motion was unanimously carried.

Review of Continuing Education Applications
Dr. Vicari made a motion, seconded by Dr. Gooss, to approve the application for continuing education for the 2007 CVC East Convention. The motion was unanimously carried. 
Other Business Before the Board 
The Board will hold a hearing at the Feb 13, 2007 meeting to approve a change in the rules and regulations.
Dr. Vicari raised the question about other States that do not license veterinarian technicians but their state associations certify or register them.  Having a certification from another state veterinarian association or society fall under the rules of reciprocity, which requires a current state license? Mr. Hanely stated for the requirement, the license should be issued by state. Certifications and registrations are not the same level as a license.
Public Comment
Mr. Longfellow noted that with wife would be interested in serving on the board. He also commented on the use of VTNE as a quality check and if we were able to check if an applicant had taken the VTNE and failed. 
Next Scheduled Meeting

The next meeting will be held on Tuesday, February 13, 2007 at 1:00 p.m. Due to renovation of the Conference Rooms, the location of the February will be announced in the future. 
Adjournment

There being no further business, the meeting adjourned at 2:05 p.m.
Respectfully submitted,
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Jennifer L Myer
Administrative Specialist II






